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The mission of the College of Education is “Education professionals prepared at Fort Hays State University will have the technological, pedagogical and content knowledge, skills and dispositions to lead, model, teach and collaborate in diverse settings.”


DATE:  June, 2020





Welcome to this issue of the College of Education Newsletter.  What a spring this has been!  Those of you who are in the classroom, I thank you for what you have done to continue the education of your students.  We stand behind you ready to provide assistance and insights as you head into the fall.
This issue of our newsletter is a bit different than we have done in the past.  We are showcasing some of what your college has done to help our candidates and graduates, the successes of teachers that were shared with us, and how our candidates have been of service to the schools that they were placed.  We have collected pictures, projects, and insights to share what we have been doing during the spring.  The columns from Chris Jochum, Chair of Teacher Education, Brooke Moore, departing Interim Chair of Advanced Education Programs, and Scott Gregory, Director of Field Experiences tell the tale of our efforts to assure that graduates from FHSU were able to accomplish their programs and be prepared for the future.  I take great pride in what our faculty and staff have done as part of the Tiger Teacher Nation.  
This summer Scott and Chris will be offering a special course, Teaching and Leading through Crisis, staring June 29 to explore the lessons learned from the spring in preparation for the fall.  The course is appropriate for administrators and teachers.  Please contact Chris for further information.  Starting this fall, we will be offering a certificate in Data Literacy for District Administrators in response to what we have heard from you.  In addition, we are hosting a virtual conference for Early Career STEM Teachers as part of our National Science Foundation Robert Noyce Scholarship grant.  Registration remains open until July 3, 2020.  If you know of any individuals who might find these opportunities of interest, please pass this on. As you see needs that are not being met for professional learning, let me know.  The Tiger Teacher Nation is with you throughout your career. 
Entering the education professions carries only the expense of the degree, but the additional expenses for testing, portfolios, and other requirements to apply for a license.  We have initiated a new scholarship just for those in the last semester of their program to assist with the costs of licensure.  The source of the scholarships is through your donations.  Thank you for making this possible.  Theses scholarships are not large, but they are enough to make a difference for over 60 students this fall.  If you have the means, I encourage you to contribute to our unrestricted scholarship fund to keep this going into the future.
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Dr. Yaprak Dalat Ward
Assistant Professor
Advanced Education Programs

Kudos to Dr. Yaprak Dalat-Ward who held a ZOOM Webinar for Istanbul Aydin University, in Turkish, titled “Online Teaching and Learning.”  Dr. Dalat-Ward met the Dean of the College of Education, at fifth EURIE Internationalization Conference in February, 2020, where she presented with the support of Provost Arensdorf. Sixty plus faculty attended the session.  Dr. Dalat-Ward reported there were many questions concerning online course design, communication, learner engagement, etc.
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From the Dean (Cont’d)

During the spring we were able to complete four position searches.  First, welcome Dr. Kenny Rigler as our new Assistant Dean.  For Advanced Education Programs, we welcome Dr. Sherry Crow as the incoming chair for this department.  In Teacher Education, we welcome two new faculty members, Dr. Johnny Allred and Dr. Matthew Clay.  You will find more information about them in the newsletter.  Retiring this year is Dr. Kathy Sanders; we wish her well.  Ms. Carrie Tholstrup will be filling in as an instructor in the Reading Specialist program as we prepare to search for a new faculty member.  
Enjoy this newsletter and take pride of the sampler of what your college is doing!  Thank you for everything you are doing for your students.
Be safe, be well.
Sincerely,
TIGER TEACHER NATION GALLERY – 
COVID - 19
Dr. Paul Adams, Dean
College of Education
Anschutz Professor of Education
and Professor of Physics
785-628-5344
padams@fhsu.edu


TIGER TEACHER NATION GALLERY – (Cont’d)
COVID - 19
COVID-19 Pictures
Dr. Beth Walizer’s MSE Literacy
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Please take moment to view the Teacher Video provided by Dr. Jerrie Brooks’ aunt who works for the Richards Group, an advertising agency in Texas.  This is a 30-second video and reflects on volumes about a teachers’ flexibility.  https://youtu.be/a9yeTriG9v4



Thank you all for your amazing dedication and skill, and for your continued commitment to caring for your students.

From Kristen Barhoover, who was in TEEL 866 (MSE with an emphasis in Elementary Education) – shared that her daughter has been making “how to” foldable books during her continuous learning ☺️
It has been such a pleasure being in this course this semester.  I am sad that it is coming to an end.  I have learned SO much!
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In addition, Kristen incorporated a James Lovell history board in her son’s continuous learning this week.  





Dr. Gary Andersen shared that as we contemplate how to prepare our candidates & students for the seismic shifts toward teaching and learning remotely during this summer of change, it would be good to reflect on the role of language in the online environment.  A reflective and thoughtful approach to the use of language in the online environment seems to me to be in order.  As an example, for me, I want to explore and deepen the "language of listening" this year.  I am thinking about how I can foster a sense that I am genuinely listening and interested in online students through clarifying, verifying, challenging, extending and inviting.  I hope you find this article as interesting and challenging as I have.
 
https://www.ronritchhart.com/blog/fostering-the-language-of-the-classroom-remotely-h68lc


Congratulations to Kaylene Jacobs, T2T teacher at USD 432 in Victoria, KS.
Before COVID even hit, Ms. Jacobs assigned her students to redraw, repaint, and re-create a famous painting of their choice. In lieu of paints and in spite of all things, she decided it still a worthy assignment. The kids' responses have blown her away and we want to share with you!  So proud to be their teacher.  We worked hard on details and conceptual thinking all year long and I think
you will see in their efforts, the results of that sunk in!
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Dr. Suzie Becking
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    Dr. Suzie Becking                            Dr. Robert Moody
    Professor                                         Professor
Kudos and Thank You to Dr. Suzie Becking and Dr. Robert Moody, Professors in Advanced Education Programs, who stepped up to lead a team of faculty and staff in redesigning the Google Education Group (GEG) – Kansas.  The GEG-Kansas is an online, interactive, collaborative community of educators supporting each other in leading COVID-19 related transitions from face-to-face to virtual. 
Since launching the redesigned GEG-Kansas, activity in the group has accelerated.  Over 175 new posts – questions and suggestions – related to COVID-19 have been received.

THANK YOU FROM A ’19 GRAD
I just wanted to take a moment to give some feedback on the MIT program that I graduated from last May. Part of the reason I selected Fort Hays was because the program was built on the GSuite platform. GSuite felt like the most important tool to become fluent in.

Since this pandemic has forced us all to move to remote learning models, I see so many people in the EdTech community struggling to get their footing and make the switch to a new way of teaching/learning. I haven't felt that way. I've felt confident and secure in the advice that I'm giving our teachers and the rest of the admin team in my school. I was able to help formulate a remote learning plan quickly, implement it, and start building a student support team to help students lacking certain tech skills to master those skills quickly. 

I don't think I would have been able to do any of those things as effectively and as confidently as I was able to, if I hadn't gone through the MIT program at Fort Hays.  So, I wanted to take a moment from all the craziness to share this with you. I hope you'll pass it along to your colleagues in the program with warm thanks for the excellent experience that they provide to their students! Thanks so much for the awesome program :)

I hope you and yours are all staying well during these disturbing times!
Thom Vreeland
Orange, MA


Dr. Beth Walizer
Her accomplishment:  Staying Alive!  Dr. Beth Walizer, Professor in Teacher Education, has been managing the COVID 19 virus by just hanging out at home and ZOOMING to class!
A good way to begin is to put away your phone. Many of us are guilty of scrolling through social media while watching TV or eating, and it tends to pull our minds in many different directions, stagnating that mindfulness.  It can be helpful.  There are several mindfulness strategies you can find on line, and I encourage you to seek those.  One of the most basic that I enjoy is to just “be still and breathe.”  Again, very simple, but also effective.
Stay connected.  We need to stay connected.  There are several ways we can stay connected with each other without being physically present.  Take advantage of technology, and do not isolate yourselves.  Sometimes when we think about staying connected we forget about other connections.  Be sure to stay connected to your faith and or spirituality.  While this should be important all the time, it’s easy to forget about when we are trying to figure out how to maneuver all that is happening now.  Also stay connected to whatever is meaningful to you in your life!  Do not forget about these things.  
Finally, remember what works for you to take care of yourself.  Sometimes when we struggle we forget what has worked for us in the past to get through stressful times.  I encourage you to write down those things you remember that have helped you in the past.  When you begin to feel anxious and stressed, look at what you have written and begin to implement some of those skills.  Please, always remember that what works for someone else, may not work for you.  Everyone has their own techniques.  The example I always use is that gardening would not work for me!  That would create more stress.  However, for some, gardening creates peace.  Again, keep it simple. 













Dr. Kenton Olliff, Advanced Education Programs, has shared “Dear World” letters about taking care of ourselves during these challenging times.  He has asked that we share this with everyone. This is “Dear World Two.”

As we continue to progress down the road of this COVID-19 pandemic it is important that we work to remain positive.  As  stated in my last letter, there is always something to be positive about in life.  Here are a few thoughts: 
Begin or add to an existing “gratitude journal.”  You may have heard about gratitude journals.  Now is a great time to start one.  Write down a few things each day that you are grateful for in your life.  After a couple weeks or a month, you can go back and read the journal to remind yourself of your gratefulness.  This can be especially healing when we get caught up in all the events that surround us and may seem to be closing in on our lives.   
Work daily to remain positive.  When you wake up try to begin each day spending time focusing on positive thoughts.  Take a few moments to be thankful for the blessings you have in your life.  At times, those blessings may have to be as simple as things you take for granted each day.  In times like this that may seem difficult to do, but let’s just try it for a few days and see if it helps! Beginning your day with gratitude sets the tone for the rest of your day.
Remember to smile.  It’s hard to feel bad when we smile.  I’m a big believer that the simple things in life are important.  So often, we overlook those small things because we are looking for something big.  I am spending my “stay at home” time with my 86 year old mother and I’m constantly learning from her.  She delights in watching the birds and deer surround her bird feeders.  Oh, how she loves her red bird!  It’s the simple and little things folks.  Perhaps all of this is teaching us to return to focusing on and noticing the beauty that surrounds us each day!  The beauty that we sometimes do not notice as we live our often too busy lives.  Just a thought. 
Live day to day, but keep the future in mind.  Take things one day at a time.  Many have heard about mindfulness.  While definitions can differ, in its simplest form mindfulness is living in the present.  It means focusing on the here and now.  Whether we know it or not, we practice this each day.  When we sit down to eat a meal, we focus on the meal.  When we watch a movie, we focus on the movie.  Living in the present can keep us from dwelling on the past and worrying about the future.  
TIGER TEACHER NATION GALLERY AND ARTICLES– COVID-19
CONT’D


Be well,
Kenton Olliff, Ph.D., LCPC-S, LCAC, NCC
Dr. Kenton Olliff has shared a “Dear world Two” letter about taking care of ourselves during these challenging times.  He was contacted by an Assistant Superintendent of the Wichita school district to see if he could share it.  He would like this letter shared with everyone.
As we continue to progress down the road of this COVID-19 pandemic it is important that we work to remain positive.  As  stated in my last letter, there is always something to be positive about in life.  Here are a few thoughts: 
Begin or add to an existing “gratitude journal.”  You may have heard about gratitude journals.  Now is a great time to start one.  Write down a few things each day that you are grateful for in your life.  After a couple weeks or a month, you can go back and read the journal to remind yourself of your gratefulness.  This can be especially healing when we get caught up in all the events that surround us and may seem to be closing in on our lives.   
Work daily to remain positive.  When you wake up try to begin each day spending time focusing on positive thoughts.  Take a few moments to be thankful for the blessings you have in your life.  At times, those blessings may have to be as simple as things you take for granted each day.  In times like this that may seem difficult to do, but let’s just try it for a few days and see if it helps! Beginning your day with gratitude sets the tone for the rest of your day.
Remember to smile.  It’s hard to feel bad when we smile.  I’m a big believer that the simple things in life are important.  So often, we overlook those small things because we are looking for something big.  I am spending my “stay at home” time with my 86 year old mother and I’m constantly learning from her.  She delights in watching the birds and deer surround her bird feeders.  Oh, how she loves her red bird!  It’s the simple and little things folks.  Perhaps all of this is teaching us to return to focusing on and noticing the beauty that surrounds us each day!  The beauty that we sometimes do not notice as we live our often too busy lives.  Just a thought. 
Live day to day, but keep the future in mind.  Take things one day at a time.  Many have heard about mindfulness.  While definitions can differ, in its simplest form mindfulness is living in the present.  It means focusing on the here and now.  Whether we know it or not, we practice this each day.  When we sit down to eat a meal, we focus on the meal.  When we watch a movie, we focus on the movie.  Living in the present can keep us from dwelling on the past and worrying about the future.  A good way to begin is to put away your phone. Many of us are guilty of scrolling through social media while watching TV or eating, and it tends to pull our minds in many different directions, stagnating that mindfulness.  It can be helpful.  There are several mindfulness strategies you can find on line, and I encourage you to seek those.  One of the most basic that I enjoy is to just “be still and breathe.”  Again, very simple, but also effective.
Stay connected.  We need to stay connected.  There are several ways we can stay connected with each other without being physically present.  Take advantage of technology, and do not isolate yourselves.  Sometimes when we think about staying connected we forget about other connections.  Be sure to stay connected to your faith and or spirituality.  While this should be important all the time, it’s easy to forget about when we are trying to figure out how to maneuver all that is happening now.  Also, stay connected to whatever is meaningful to you in your life!  Do not forget about these things.  
Finally, remember what works for you to take care of yourself.  Sometimes when we struggle, we forget what has worked for us in the past to get through stressful times.  I encourage you to write down those things you remember that have helped you in the past.  When you begin to feel anxious and stressed, look at what you have written and begin to implement some of those skills.  Please, always remember that what works for someone else, may not work for you.  Everyone has their own techniques.  The example I always use is that gardening would not work for me!  That would create more stress.  However, for some, gardening creates peace.  Again, keep it simple. 
Keep moving on folks and remember that this too shall pass.  I do believe that great things will come from all of this.  Great writing, great art works, great relationships, great medical technology, great leaders, people finding inner strengths they didn’t know they had, etc.  Feel free to add to the list.  Seek the opportunities that come from a crisis.  Be well and take good care of yourselves.
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TIGER TEACHER NATION GALLERY AND ARTICLES– COVID-19
CONT’D
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In the fall of 2018 newsletter, I shared with you the mission of the Advanced Education Programs (AEP) Department – “to prepare 21st century global leaders who serve in educational and community settings.” I have emphasized the word leaders, because that matters. In that newsletter article, I also wrote about Reluctant Leaders who may not see themselves in a leadership role (e.g., principal), but who lead regardless. COVID-19 changed everything. And this spring, we have seen our faculty, staff, graduates, and current candidates stand up and become true leaders, not reluctant ones, in their schools and communities.
In schools and community settings across Kansas and the US, graduates and current candidates from the AEP Department are stepping up to lead transitions. A new principal who graduated 2 years ago from our Instructional Technology program shared that he is not just a resource for his building, but a known resource for his district because of his degree from FHSU. A candidate in the Library Media Specialist program who graduated this May shared that she suddenly found herself serving as the technology liaison for her entire district, simply because we had prepared her with the leadership and expertise to do so.
With leadership comes insight and compassion. COVID-19 transitions have created obstacles that our graduates and candidates are navigating. This email excerpt was shared by one of our Transition to Teaching candidates when checking in on students: “Wanted to let you know that I am alive and I have food. Our next-door neighbor leaves us groceries and toilet paper. I am safe. See you next year: save me a granola bar!" Our challenge will be leading what happens next.



Dr. Brooke Moore
Interim Chair
Advanced Education Programs
785-628-5568
Bamoore4@fhsu.edu
Did you know?
Fort Hays State University’s Advanced Education Programs lists 20 graduate programs on their website.

Visit www.fhsu.edu/aep and find a program for you!

Apply today through out graduate school to start this summer or fall semester.  https://www.fhsu.edu/academic/gradsch/ 

We are here to support you and your education


 
Advanced Education Programs
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Teacher Education has been recognized nationally for its teacher preparation programs.
Teacher Education has also been named the #6th Best Value among Colleges of Education in the nation and #1 in Kansas.

Teacher Education provides an array of programs, including Bachelor of Science degrees in early childhood unified, elementary education and secondary education in addition to a minor in special education, a certificate in teaching English to speakers of other languages (ESOL) and education workshops.  These programs, most of which are also offered online, prepare teachers that are technologically proficient, pedagogically sound, sensitive to diverse student needs and engaged in student success


How to Reach Us:
Department of Teacher Education
FHSU
600 Park St.
Hays, KS.  67601
PH:  785-628-4204
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The Teacher Education (TE) Department at FHSU is one of the largest undergraduate teacher preparation programs in the state of Kansas, serving over 1200 students through quality programs both on-campus and virtually. Currently, the department offers degrees in Elementary Education (K-6), Early Childhood Unified (Birth to Grade 3), Special Education (K-12) and Secondary Education (7-12).

As we conclude the 2019-2020 academic year, the dedication and commitment of the faculty and staff in the TE Department has been nothing short of phenomenal. The COVID-19 closures affected all of our students, including those completing practicums or student teaching in the public schools. While this was certainly unprecedented and far from ideal, the professionalism, expertise and compassion of those in TE provided our students an opportunity to not only finish their coursework but to also witness how our PK-12 partners made the transition and adopted plans of continuous learning. It is also important to recognize and say “thank you” to our colleagues in the public schools who were gracious enough to continue to support and mentor our students through these challenging times.

Despite the challenges we faced in the latter half of the spring, the TE Department still had a productive semester. On March 9, 2020, we hosted a Future Educators Day, in conjunction with the Kansas Teacher of the Year (KTOY) team. This event, which we hope to continue in the future, attracted close to 100 high school students along with their teachers, counselors or administrators. These students all expressed an interest in becoming PK-12 educators in the future. Throughout the day, students were able to interact with the KTOY team and FHSU teacher education students, faculty and staff. Both the TE Department and the Admissions Office at FHSU held a scholarship drawing for current high school juniors and seniors in attendance. 

At the end of the semester, Hayden Hutchison, Academic Advisor in the TE Department, created a graduation video in which members of the department wished our graduates well in their future endeavors. This was highlighted by a virtual graduation reception, coordinated by Dr. Beth Walizer and Mr. Scott Gregory that attracted over 70 of our graduates.

Dr. Chris Jochum
Chair, Teacher Education
785-628-4213
cjjochum@fhsu.edu

TRANSITION TO TEACHING
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The spring of 2020 was like no other for the Transition to Teaching program.  The College of Education’s Transition to Teaching (T2T) program met the COVID-19 pandemic head on and helped lead Kansas into uncharted educational territory.  Online teaching and learning is definitely not a new concept for the 300+ teachers across Kansas participating in the T2T program.  The faculty and students in the program model innovative online learning every day.  In response to the monumental changes re3quired of all teachers this spring, the T2T teachers brought their experiences, knowledge and heart to bear on the opportunities of Kansas Continuous Learning.  Outstanding teachers in the T2T program such as Kaylene Gabel, at Victoria High School, Meshach McKnight of Eisenhower Middle School in Topeka, Dr. Kelley Emmett at Washington High School in Kansas City Kansas, and Chi Billings of Blackwell Elementary in Eldorado made significant and newsworthy contributions to innovative teaching methods during this challenging year.
T2T teachers responded to the needs of their students via a number of delivery platforms such as Zoom, Google Meet, Google Classroom, Microsoft Teams, Vidgrid, and SeeSaw.  They also responded to the needs and issues of one another.  Teachers learned from the FHSU faculty, supervisors, colleagues, mentors and each other while adapting to conditions that seemed to change with every new day.  Dr. Gary Andersen led Zoom meetings with the T2T community every Monday and Thursday afternoon during the spring semester.  At these meetings, T2T teachers shared ideas, questions and solved problems from their own situations and school context.  Dr. Kenton Olliff of the AEP Counseling faculty shared at one of the meetings on the topic of self-care during the pandemic.  The feelings of support were palpable as T2T faculty and students responded to the pandemic with great demonstrations of care, community and adaptability.  As a program, we are looking forward to serving our communities with innovation and thoughtfulness as we contemplate the summer and coming academic year.



Dr. Gary Andersen
T2T Coordinator
785-628-4622
ggandersen@fhsu.edu


[image: Picture of Mrs. Kerry Schuckman]


Licensure and Testing Accommodations -- KSDE has made some allowance for teachers that completed programs since March but were unable to get their licensure testing completed.  The Transition to Teaching, Special Education Limited Apprentice License, School Specialist and School Leadership completers are able to get a one-year nonrenewable license to allow for an additional year to get licensure tests taken.   Undergraduate program completers have always had this option and still do.  In addition, newly hired Transition to Teaching teachers for the 2020-21 school year will be granted a temporary restricted license through December 31, 2020 to allow time for testing to be completed.
240 Tutoring is a company that provides test preparation resources for some Praxis tests.  They have waived their monthly fee for this service through July 31, 2020.  Refer to our website for more information - https://www.fhsu.edu/cert/testing/index
Most of the testing centers have been closed since March and are slowly reopening.  In the meantime, Educational Testing Service (ETS) began  implementing at-home testing May 15 for certain Praxis tests.  For more information, go to https://www.ets.org/s/cv/praxis/the-americas/
No applications will be processed by KSDE without a current fingerprint clearance on file.

Mrs. Kerry Schuckman
Credential Specialist
785-628-4542
kschuckm@fhsu.edu
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Mr. Scott Gregory
Director of Field Experiences
785-628-5902
sfgregory@fhsu.edu

The Office of Field Experience and Licensure continued to help serve candidates during the 2019-2020 school year who have been placed in schools while enrolled in FHSU’s established, continually growing programs.  In addition, new programs such as in the initial certification elementary education master’s degree and driver’s education program have really taken off.  The department adapted to work at-home during a crisis through establishing online Zoom meetings and cross-training in the event of a staffing shortage.  
Andi Beckman reviewed and processed over 411 applications for teacher education admittance and student teaching.  Mrs. Beckman also helped co-chair the FHSU data management committee and is helping to oversee the implementation of a new data management system to enhance procedural processes for the College of Education.  
Mrs. Kerry Schuckman, Licensure Officer, continues to oversee a growing T2T program that is meeting the need of a shortage of teachers in Kansas.  Mrs. Schuckman and Mrs. Beckman have also worked to improve COE admittance and policies. Mrs. Schuckman helped students to complete the licensure process through ongoing difficulties presented by COVID-19.  Among these were communication of additional test preparation resources, at-home testing implementation by ETS, and modification of licensure requirements by KSDE.  Over 770 license applications were processed in the past year.
Over 200 student teachers were placed for their experience in Kansas, other states, as well as in China.  Student teachers and T2T program educators were guided through a historical time in our nation’s history as schooling was momentarily placed on hold due to COVID-19.  Tiger teachers adapted to the new continual learning plans and were a key asset in helping schools move forward with online and blended, correspondence instruction.  
In the spring of 2020, Britny Cox, Coordinator of Internships, successfully placed 50 driver’s education student teachers.  The driver’s education program is a new initiative the College of Education implemented designed to license driver’s education instructors in a much-needed program in public schools.
The Office of Field Experience and Licensure looks forward to another year of exceptional growth and opportunities, and to help students achieve their goals in education.  


FIELD EXPERIENCES


WELCOME TO COLLEGE OF EDUCATION
NEW STAFF



Sherry R. Crow, M.L.S., Ph.D., Chair
Advanced Education Programs
PH:  785-628-5568
srcrow@fhsu.edu
Kenny Rigler, Ph.D.
Assistant Dean and Director of Assessment and Accreditation
PH:  785-628-4181
klrigler@fhsu.edu

DR. KENNY RIGLER, NEW ASSISTANT DEAN IN THE COLLEGE OF EDUCATION
Kenny is from Callaway, Nebraska and was raised in a family of educators.  He attended FHSU after high school and graduated with a Bachelor of Science in Technology Studies and Secondary Education in 2003.  After college, Kenny took his first teaching job at Osawatomie High School as the Industrial Technology teacher.  While teaching high school, he completed his Master of Science in Instructional Technology from FHSU.
Kenny began his professional career at FHSU in 2006 as a technology integration specialist in the CTELT.  In 2007, he became a faculty member in the Department of Applied Technology and for the past 13 years has been teaching instructional technology, graphic communications, and technology and engineering education courses.  Additionally, Kenny served as the assessment coordinator and led the department in achieving accreditation with the Association of Technology, Management, and Applied Engineering.  In 2014, Kenny earned his Ph.D. in Education from Northcentral University with a specialization in Higher Education Leadership.  Kenny has served on a variety of committees on and off campus and has research interests in the areas of assessment, higher education leadership, and organizational change.
Kenny is married to Karen who is the Children’s Ministry Director at North Oak Community Church in Hays.  They have five children; Jocelyn (16), Keanan (14), Jonathan (12), Judah (9), and Katharine (7).  Outside of his professional career at FHSU, Kenny has been involved in a variety of other activities including home inspections, school consultant for Career and Technical Education, and financial planning.  Kenny and his family’s activities typically include going to the mountains, skiing, boating, singing at church, and when necessary…remodeling.
He is very excited to serve as the Assistant Dean in the College of Education.  The position is a perfect blend of professional areas he enjoys including assessment, leadership, research, and technology.  He looks forward to working with the members of the College in the areas of continuous improvement, educator preparation, and scholarship.
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DR. SHERRY CROW, NEW ADVANCED EDUCTION PROGRAMS CHAIR

Dr. Crow is a native to Hays, as she was born in WaKeeney and grew up on a farm in Trego County until her family moved to Hays when she was in the 4th grade. She graduated from Wilson Elementary, Hays Jr. High, Hays High School, and FHSU. Her parents, brothers and her husband are all FHSU alums! Dr. Crow completed her master’s degree in library science, had several years serving in public and school libraries.  In 2009, she completed her Ph.D. in library and information management from Emporia State University.
  
Dr. Crow has been teaching at the University of Nebraska Kearney since she began as an adjunct in 2006.  In May 2015, she was appointed to the position of Associate Dean of the College of Education where she led their EPP’s initial certification programs through a successful CAEP accreditation process in 2017-18.   In the fall of 2019, she stepped back to her former professorship and administrative duties for the school library endorsement program.

Her areas of research and professional interest are in fostering intrinsic motivation for information seeking, storytelling, and instructional technology. Her research has taken her to Colorado Springs, CO; Kampala, Uganda; and Mysore, India. Dr. Crow, along with three colleagues have a new edition of a book coming out this month, Information Literacy and Information Skills Instruction: New Directions for School Libraries (Thomas, Crow, Henning & Donham, 2020). 

Dr. Crow and her husband have two daughters, two sons-in-law, and three grandchildren, all of whom are the light of her life. Some of her past hobbies include singing, playing the keyboard and the flute.  She has also gone sky diving, hot air ballooning and parasailing. 
 
We look forward to having her begin her position with FHSU as Chair of the Advanced Education Programs.
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WELCOME TO COLLEGE OF EDUCATION
NEW STAFF (CONT’D)


A TEACHER TAKES A HAND, OPENS A MIND, AND TOUCHES A HEART
Dr. Johnny Allred, instructor in Teacher Education, is a doctoral candidate in Curriculum and Instruction at the University of Arkansas. A former high school English teacher, his research interests include teacher education, dialogic pedagogy, English methods, reading motivation, and technology integration in K-12 schools. He is excited to join Tiger Teacher Nation!





Congratulations to Ashley Wetzel, Senior Administrative Assistant in the Offices of Field Experiences and Licensure, on the birth of her baby, Xander John Wetzel, born Feb. 5th, weighing 7 lbs., 3.4 oz., and 20.5 inches long.
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Congratulations to Shelby Sager, Assistant Director of Accreditation and Assessment in the College of Education on the birth of her baby, Briley Mae, born April 27th and weighing 7 lbs., 12 oz., and 19 inches long.

Congratulations to Sara Stroup, Instructor and Director of Tiger Tots, on the birth of her first grandson, Karson Lyle Newton, born April 30th, weighing 7 lbs., 10 oz., and 19 ½” long.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]Dr. Matthew Clay, Instructor in Teacher Education, has taught middle school and high school science for the past nine years, primarily in rural Western Kansas. He graduated from Pittsburg State with a Bachelors in Biology Education in 2010 and from Montana State University with a Masters in Science Education in 2014. He will graduate with his Doctorate of Education from the University of Northern Colorado this summer. His research interests are environmental science education, particularly in outdoor settings, as well issues of spatial justice related to rural schools. Over the past four years, he has built a student travel program taking students camping in Rocky Mountain National Park for elective field science courses. He currently lives in Dighton, Ks with his wife Krysten, who is a high school math teacher and their 7 and 4-year-old sons Malachi and Merrick.
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CONGRATULATIONS:   To Dr. Robert Moody, Professor in our Advanced Education Programs, who together with other AACTE colleagues, prepared an article entitled, “Teaching Online:  Moving from Emergency to Planned.”  We encourage you to take a moment to read this article as you should find helpful hints.
CONGRATULATIONS:  To the Science and Math Education Institute (SMEI) which offered a free virtual summer camp with Dr. Sarah Broman Miller, Assistant Professor in Teacher Education.  Emphasis was placed on science, technology, engineering, arts and mathematics comprehension to people of all ages in the surrounding Western Kansas area.  Dr. Broman Miller taught a daily activity to school age children from June 1st through June 4th on Facebook LIVE.
A Hays business owner who also teaches at Fort Hays State University was looking for a way to get free pizzas to local children. One of her FHSU colleagues was also looking for a way to distribute an excess supply of books.
Heather Musil and Dr. Valerie Zelenka decided to join forces, and Hays students reaped the benefits.
Musil is co-owner of Paisley Pear Wine Bar, Bistro and Market in downtown Hays with her husband, Shaun. She also is an instructor in the Department of Teacher Education at FHSU, where Dr. Zelenka is an Associate Professor.
The Musils and Dr. Zelenka passed out 200 free pizza kits and several hundred children’s books to the first 200 children at the corner of 11th and Main Monday, May 18.
When Heather Musil told her about her plans for the pizza giveaway, Zelenka immediately jumped on board.  
“With students not in school this spring and with summer beginning, this will give them a chance to read at home,” Dr. Zelenka said. “What a great opportunity to get books out to them at this time.  This is going to be a great collaborative project.”





In addition to the milestone above for Dr. Stramel,
· At the end of her term as president of KATM (Kansas Association of Teachers of Mathematics). They have been conducting Z&A (Zoom and Answer) sessions for Kansas teachers during this “crisis teaching” mode.
· Dr. Stramel and Dr. Adams had an article accepted to be published in the next issue of “The Advocate” titled Rural Field Experiences: Promising Practices.


CONGRATULATIONS:   To Dr. Janet Stramel, Dr. Yaprak Dalat-Ward and Dr. Brooke Moore who have been promoted to full professor.  Way to go!
[image: Picture of Dr. Janet Stramel]
         Dr. Janet Stramel                                          Dr. Yaprak Dalat-Ward                                               Dr. Brooke Moore
CONGRATULATIONS To Dr. Janet Stramel who has been named to the Edna Shutts Williams Endowed Chair in the College of Education at FHSU. Dr. Stramel is an Associate Professor in Teacher Education. Dr. Stramel states that her work as the Edna Shutts Endowed Professor will revolve around training elementary teachers with a focus on STEM education.



Dr. Paul Adams, Dean of the College of Education, expressed thanks to the family of Edna Shutts Williams “for having the foresight and vision to support a distinguished professor in the College of Education.”
Congratulations and Best Wishes to Dr. Kathleen Sanders who has retired as Professor in the Advanced Education Programs Department.  She will definitely be missed.
[image: Retirement Card Floral Illustration With Bees Retirement Card by Moonpig]
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Dr. Linda Felstein, Assistant Professor in Teacher Education;  and Dr. Gary Andersen, Assistant Professor in Advanced Education Programs had a manuscript accepted for The Advocate.  Dr. Feldstein is in the process of putting together conference proposals about her classroom-based research on grading practices.

The Science and Math Education Institute is provided free online summer activities with G.G. Launchbaugh, FHSU SMEI Makerspace/MakerVan Director, and Staff.  G.G. offered online activities twice a week for school age children on Tuesdays and Thursdays.  These activities began June 9th.  These videos’ can be found on the Facebook Makerspace webpage.  Students gathered supplies before each activity and joined G.G. Launchbaugh to follow along while building.  
  
Other summer activities were held on June 9th -- build a Paper Roller Coasters that twists and turns; and, Thursday, June 11th -- build a Balloon Rocket to show the forces of Newton’s Laws of motion.

More information about these activities can be found at https://www.facebook.com/fhsumakerspace/

Sue Boldra, Instructor in Teacher Education has conducted numerous ZOOM meetings with the new T2T students to help prepare for the upcoming induction sessions in July.  She has also been a part of the Onsite Visitation Team (via ZOOM) for the Macksville School District.  Additionally, she is working on a Social Studies methods textbook.
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CONGRATULATIONS:  To Jennifer Mahin, STEM teacher in Kansas who advocates for technology and growth.  She has been recognized as an outstanding educator within the Flipgrid community.  She completed her first year as a K-5 STEM teacher and tech integration specialist for East Elementary in Belleville.  She likes to introduce new technologies and wants the kids to make meaningful connections.  Jennifer just graduated from the MIT program.
CONGRATULATIONS: To our Advanced Education Programs Counseling Department who have given out two awards this past year for the Counseling Program.  The recipients for these awards were Pamela Madsen who earned the James Stansbury Clinical Mental Health Counseling Award for Distinguished Service to the profession; and, Melanie Gifford, who received the Carla Hattan School Counseling Award for Distinguished Service to the profession.



CONGRATULATIONS to our Counseling Team in the Advanced Education Programs.  Their Clinical Mental Health Counseling Program has passed program review through the Kansas BSRB.  Way to go!

Kudos to Dr. Elliot Isom, Dr. Reade Dowda, Dr. Kenton Olliff, Dr. Sarah Lancaster and Brian Weber.
[image: ] 
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Our Tiger Tots are temporarily moved to the Hadley Center on 7th Street in Hays.  This move is necessary due to remodeling in Rarick Hall on the First Floor.  Both Sara Stroup and Penny McGinnis have worked very hard to get the move done and get everything placed and ready to go timely as they are on a timeline to have their final inspection which is scheduled for July 2nd.   Tiger Tots will be housed in this space for the 2020-2021 Academic Year and return to Rarick Hall when renovations are complete.  Please take a moment to go see our Tiger Tots new “Temporary” space.
FACULTY AND STAFF MILESTONES


CONGRATULATIONS To the College of Education End of the Year Award Winners:
· Dr. Linda Feldstein, Outstanding Scholarly Activity
· Dr. Jacqueline Lubin, Outstanding Service
· Dr. Betsy Crawford, Outstanding Teaching
· Ms. Caitlyn Newkirk, Administrative Professional
· Mr. George Launchbaugh, Administrative Professional
And, a special congrats and kudos to Dr. Linda Feldstein who was the recipient of the University Spring 2020 Outstanding Scholarly Activity Award.  Dr. Jacqueline Lubin was the recipient of the University Spring 2020 Outstanding Service Award!
Each of these staff members have worked hard to earn these awards.  Way to go!
[image: Dr. Linda Feldstein] [image: Jacqueline Lubin] [image: Picture of Dr. Betsy Crawford ]
NOYCE SUMMER CONFERENCE
For Early Career STEM Teachers
July 8, 2020 – 9 AM to 4 PM
July 9, 2020 – 9 AM to 12 Noon

FHSU will be hosting a virtual “Noyce Summer Conference” for early career STEM teachers July 8th and 9th. Speakers will include Dr. Matt Krehbiel, Director of Outreach for OpenSciEd who will address the demand for high-quality open-source full-course science instructional materials aligned with Next Generation Science Standards; and Mr. Will Dunn, President-Elect of the Kansas Association of Teachers of Mathematics who will address mathematics teaching and learning under the Continuous Learning Plan. 
Other topics that will be covered at this conference include Money Matters, Teacher Culture, Professional Practice & Practical Advice, Teaching and Learning, and Phenomenon Based Instruction.
· Conference is open to all early career STEM teachers
· All conference materials provided
· Deadline to register July 3, 2020
· No registration fee
· REGISTER at https://www.fhsu.edu/smei/noyce/registration-form
For more information, contact Janet Stramel, jkstramel@fhsu.edu

[image: ]




CONGRATULATIONS:  Please join us in congratulating the following students for their outstanding completion of their EdS. degree.  Amidst the challenges faced during these times, it is important that we recognize their success.  
Cheryl Shepherd-Adams		Marcia Helmke
Shawn Adkins				Gerardo Herrera
Ashley Anderson			Michael Hussey
Tiffany Dixon				Claire Nickerson
Anthony Felder				Casey Peine
Tara Fenty
A special congratulations to Cheryl Shepherd-Adams who received the Graduate School Outstanding Non-Thesis Project Award!
FACULTY AND STAFF MILESTONES

Dr. Linda Feldstein
Outstanding Scholarly Activity
Mr. George Launchbaugh
Administrative Professional
Ms. Caitlyn Newkirk
Administrative Professional
[image: Picture of G.G. Launchbaugh]
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Dr. Betsy Crawford
Outstanding Teaching
Dr. Jackie Lubin
Outstanding Service
Dr. Linda Feldstein and Dr. Gary Andersen had a manuscript accepted for “The Advocate.”  Dr. Feldstein is in the process of putting together conference proposals about her classroom-based research on grading practices.
Sue Boldra, Instructor in Teacher Education, has conducted numerous ZOOM meetings with new T2T students to help prepare them for the upcoming induction sessions in July.  She has also been a part of the Onsite Visitation Team (via ZOOM) for the Macksville School district.  Additionally, she is working on a Social Studies methods textbook.
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